Dyddiad/Date: 9th August 2018

Sandra Butcher [request-500816-3921f4e4@whatdotheyknow.com]

(01639) 683312 (01639) 684363

foIA.Requests@wales.nhs.uk

Ref: 18-G-043

Corporate Administration ABM Headquarters 1 Talbot Gateway Baglan Port Talbot, SA12 7BR

Dear Ms Butcher

I refer to your Freedom of Information Act Request acknowledged by ourselves on 23rd July 2018. Your request sought information relating to Foetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder (FASD). Your questions are set out below:

1) Copies of any policies that the Health Board has on the prevention of FASD, and on the diagnosis and post-diagnostic care pathway for patients with an FASD. Also your policy on the training of Health Board personnel to manage patients with FASD.

The Health Board does not have a specific policy in relation to FASD.

- 2) Any information you hold on services your Health Board provided for FASD for
 - a. prevention education following the 2016 Chief Medical Officers' guidelines that the safest course is not to drink while pregnant or attempting to become pregnant;

Public Health Wales would hold information on prevention education. They can be contacted via: http://www.wales.nhs.uk/sitesplus/888/page/46753

b. diagnosis for both children and adults;

The Health Board will liaise with medical genetics colleagues in assisting with making a diagnosis. Please note that the number of patients with this disorder since 2013 has been fewer than five patients.

c. post-diagnostic care in the financial years beginning 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017 and 2018.

Each infant and child is managed usually by the community paediatric department according to individual needs.

3) Information on the number of Doctors in your Health Board who currently provide diagnostic and/or post-diagnostic services for FASD? Please provide their names and posts. Whether your Health Board employs specifically trained professionals, including but not limited to nurses, psychologists, occupational therapists and speech and language therapists, to provide specialised services for patients on the FASD spectrum? If so, in what specialties, and how many? Please provide their names and posts.

The Health Board would refer babies to Medical Genetics, Cardiff & Vale Health Board.

Children are usually managed by our community paediatrics service, the lead for which is Dr Matthew Obaid, Consultant Community Paediatrician at Princess of Wales hospital Bridgend. There are no specialist services specifically provided for this group of conditions.

4) Information on training provided to personnel in your Health Board on FASD, or provided by others and accessed by your personnel.

Training is provided as part of the generic neonatal and paediatric curricula to trainee doctors on this condition.

Information you hold on whether your Health Board sends patients for FASD diagnosis to the National FASD Clinic in Surrey (https://www.fasdclinic.com/)? Did your refer any patients to the National FASD Clinic in 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016 and 2017, and in 2018, and if so, how many in each year?

No

6) What was your budget for services for FASD in each financial year since that starting in 2013 and including the current financial year?

The Health Board does not hold a specific budget for FASD

7) Please provide copies of any agreed plans you have to expand the budget or services in coming years.

The Health Board does not hold this information.

I hope this information is helpful. If you require anything further please contact us at FOIA.Requests@wales.nhs.uk.

Under the terms of the Health Board's Freedom of Information policy, individuals seeking access to recorded information held by the Health Board are entitled to request an internal review of the handling of their requests. If you would like to complain about the Health Board's handling of your request please contact me directly at the address below or register your complaint via FOIA.Requests@wales.nhs.uk.

If after Internal Review you remain dissatisfied you are also entitled to refer the matter to the information commissioner at the Information Commissioner's Office (Wales), 2nd Floor, Churchill House, Churchill Way, Cardiff, CF10 2HH. Telephone Number: 029 2067 8400.

Yours sincerely

Pam Wenger

Director of Corporate Governance

P. a. werge